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NEWS RELEASE 
 
For Immediate Release – Friday, September 18, 2020 

 

Town of Woodboro- On Thursday, September 17, 2020 at approximately 10:14 a.m., the Oneida County 

Sheriff’s Office received multiple 911 calls of a two car head on accident at the intersection of Highway 8 

West and County Highway N.  Upon arrival, deputies found several people with injuries.   The drivers of both 

vehicles were transported to the hospital by ambulance.  The passenger of the westbound vehicle was 

transported by Medivac helicopter.  The passenger of the westbound vehicle passed away enroute to the 

hospital.  This passenger is now identified as 76-year-old Carol J. Brown of Tomahawk, WI.  

 

The Oneida County Sheriff’s Office was assisted by the Nokomis Fire Department, Crescent Fire 

Department, Rhinelander Fire Department, Oneida County Emergency Medical Services, Rhinelander 

Medics 91, Medivac Helicopter Ambulance, Woodboro First Responders, Pine Lake First Responders, 

Oneida County Highway Department, Department of Transportation, Wisconsin State Patrol and the 

Oneida County Medical Examiners Department. 

 

The Oneida County Sheriff’s Office with the assistance of the Wisconsin State Patrol will be continuing 

the investigation.  There is no further information available at this time.  Captain Tyler Young 715-490-

1454 

 

**END** 

 


